Dear [MP’s name]
Help #endBSL

I am writing to you concerning an issue which is of great importance to me, and to dog welfare in this country. Section 1 of the Dangerous Dogs Act 1991, also known as Breed Specific Legislation (BSL), prohibits the ownership of four types of dog - the pitbull terrier, Japanese tosa, dogo Argentino and fila Brasileiro - based purely on physical appearance, regardless of whether or not the dog has ever behaved dangerously. Perfectly well behaved dogs are taken from their families and needlessly killed.

The owner may be allowed to apply to the court for an exemption order, allowing their dog to live under certain restrictions on the Index of Exempted Dogs. However, this is a long, complicated and emotionally-draining process and the restrictions have a damaging impact on the dog’s welfare. Today, rehomable dogs continue to be euthanised simply because of the way they look.  

This piece of legislation is ineffective, fundamentally flawed and based on no robust scientific evidence.

In the summer of 2018, Blue Cross launched its #endBSL campaign with a public petition to the Department for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs (DEFRA). It called for section 1 to be repealed and legislation to be introduced that will allow enforcers to take action before dog attacks happen, as well as sufficient resources and training to allow them to do so. I am delighted to tell you it has now received over 83,000 signatures - a clear demonstration of the strength of feeling this issue arouses in the general public. The petition was delivered to 10 Downing Street on Thursday 28 February 2019.
The influential Environment, Food and Rural Affairs (EFRA) select committee issued a report on BSL in October 2018 which concluded that “changing the law on BSL is desirable, achievable and would better protect the public.” The committee called on the Government to commission an independent review of the effectiveness of the Dangerous Dogs Act and wider dog control legislation. I believe the Government should act urgently on this recommendation.
Furthermore, the committee recommended that the Government should remove the ban on transferring section 1 dogs to new owners. I strongly support this view and would be grateful if you could urge the Government to allow responsible rehoming organisations to find loving homes for stray banned types, if they have been behaviourally assessed by experts and found to be safe, so that rehomable pets are not needlessly killed. It is clear that the legislation in its current form is not working, and is detrimental to both animal welfare and public safety.

I would be very grateful if you could help #endBSL by writing to The Right Hon. the Lord Goldsmith of Richmond Park, Minister for Animal Welfare, Department for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs raising this issue and asking him to repeal section 1 and ensure the Government undertakes a full and comprehensive review of the 1991 Act and wider dog control legislation.
I thank you for your time and look forward to learning of the Minister’s response to your letter.
Thank you,
[Your name]
